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MINUTES
September 26, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Debra Allen, Ken Baird, Cindy Barrera, Keith Fagundes, Codi Hicke, Joe Neves, Wendy Osikafo, Gloria Rede, Fred Risard 
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Michelle Allen, Kristi Garcia, Danette Hughes, Pat Oliver, Carlos Poblano, Jean Scanlan, Rene Solis
OTHERS PRESENT:

Diane Freeman, Katie Arnst, Lupe Wong, Crystal Hernandez, Roxanne Melendez, Maria Rodriguez, Chris Coffey
I.
OPENING OF THE MEETING
A.
Call Meeting to Order
The regular meeting of the Kings County Behavioral Health Advisory Board was called to order by the Chairperson.
B.
Introductions
There was a brief introduction of Board members, staff, and guests.
II.
UNSCHEDULED APPEARANCES
· Crystal Hernandez from Champions  presented information on the Rock the Purple Domestic Violence Luncheon taking place on October 17th from 12-2pm at the Hanford Civic Auditorium.
· Fred Risard said the Kings Spirituality Organization for Wellness is working with NAMI on a Day of Prayer in Kings County.
III.
CHAIRMAN UPDATES
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of August 22, 2016, were presented to the Board for approval. Debra made a motion to accept these minutes and Keith seconded. All were in favor.

Strategic Planning Retreat
The Strategic Planning Retreat is scheduled to take place in conjunction with the February 2017 Behavioral Health Advisory Board meeting. Ken made a motion to accept this date as the strategic planning retreat and Debra seconded. All were in favor.
Behavioral Health Advisory Board

September 26, 2016

Page 2 of 3
IV.
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
Membership Committee Update
· The advisory board member orientation binder should be out by January and will be discussed at the Strategic Planning Retreat.

· After conducting interviews, the membership committee made a recommendation for membership. Ken made a motion to accept Robert O’Neill for membership and Keith seconded. All were in favor.
V.
MENTAL HEALTH/SUD/BH UPDATES

Joven Noble Program
Johanna Medina from Behavioral Health presented on the Joven Noble Program, which will take place at Champions and the Juvenile Center. This is a skill building group for 13-24 year old males; it runs 10-12 weeks and will include subject matter on substance use, teen pregnancy, and crime.
Student Attendance Awareness Month & Truancy Intervention Prevention Program
Ahmad Bahrami from Behavioral Health presented on the advertising campaign going on as well as data from the Life Steps class, including statistics on the number of referral for Life Steps. The Prevention Coordinators have made presentations at the local SARB boards (Student Attendance Review Boards) and provided them with tools to help with mental health referrals.
Drug Medi-Cal Organized Delivery System Waiver
Lupe Wong from Behavioral Health presented on the Drug Medi-Cal Organized Delivery System Waiver, handing out a Fact Sheet and a PowerPoint presentation in assisting in this discussion.
Video Presentations

· 2016 Shoes Club – Cela Nichols with Behavioral Health presented a video created with students involved with the Shoes Club at school.
· Slick Rock Student Film Festival – Katie Arnst with Behavioral Health played the 2016 Suicide Prevention Winning Film.
VI.
KINGS COUNTY COMMUNITY UPDATES
· Ken Baird stated that he chairs the Suicide Prevention Task Force Medical Screening Committee. October 9th is National Depression Screening Day, which is a self screening for depression, which can be accessed at www.helpyourselfhelpothers.org. They are working towards having physicians use depression screening with their patients.
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VII.
KINGS VIEW UPDATE

Maria Rodriguez stated that they are conducting two week trainings for peer support for consumers. Maria discussed ways in which strategies for one-on-one counseling and group skills training are changing.
VIII.
OAK WELLNESS CENTER UPDATGE
Debra Allen presented information on a wellness group that she leads, and that they are utilizing a survey to get a picture of wellness in relation to the physical, spiritual, etc. as well as goals. The Center is using the star system to track how many groups individuals are participating in and they are tracking 1st, 2nd and 3rd place.
IX.
ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 1:31.
The next board meeting will be October 24, 2016.
